
Lake Forest Hills Elementary School Council Minutes 
September 3rd, 2015 

 
Members present were:  Sonya Bailey, Rachel McRae, Hillary Murrah, Crystal 

Coleman, Kaye Walden, Laura Rychly, Kristina Jackson, Tina Niday, Luke Niday, 
Tony Whiteside, Theresa Entholt 

 
 
 
New Business 
 
1) Mrs. Bailey welcome new council members and council members introduced 

themselves. 
 
2) Mrs. Bailey gave an overview of the State of the School and 2015-2016 School 

Improvement plan. Members will be e-mailed a dropbox link to access them for 
further study. The SIP is in draft form presently without the Ga. Milestones data. 

 
3) Ms. Coleman provided an update on the IB PYP. She explained the requirements for 

the upcoming site visit for ongoing authorization.  
 
4) The council was given the opportunity to update the current Title 1 Compact. There 

were two changes made. 1) Instead of a student signature line it will be changed to 
student name. 2) Under the parent area a bullet will be added to say…I accept 
responsibility for my child’s wellbeing and learning. 

 
5) The council discussed goals for the year such as ways to increase math repetition 

using the morning show or having math celebrations for mastering facts. There was 
also a request for more communication with parents about CCGPS. The team 
discussed having a parent night to model lessons for parents. This could take place 
in the gym during the Fall Festival. The council also wanted to support more 
mentoring of our students and this could possibly be partnered with the ongoing 
meeting of the All Pro Dad’s group sponsored by council member Mr. Niday. 

 
6) The meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.  
 

The next meeting will be held on Nov. 5th, 2015  


